PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING

August 16, 2016

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, August 16, 2016, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 14127.

ATTENDANCE:

	PRESENT	EXCUSED
Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman	X	
Frank Wierbowski	X	
Barbara Bernard	X	
Ryan Crawford	X	
Dwight Mateer	X	
Dan Neaverth Jr.	X	
Andrew Slotman	X	
Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary	X	

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:02pm.

OLD BUSINESS:

- Reviewed minutes from June Meeting.
- No meeting in July 2016.
- Private parking lots still being discussed regarding Bills games. Buffalo Bills to hold a meeting with private lot owners.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Planning Board still working on planned medical project at Milestrip and Route 20A
- Town Board will take lead on Sheppard Farms Development; California Road with 62 Units; Turning lane issue.
- Public Safety Budget submitted.
- The merge at Chestnut Ridge Road and Breezewood goes into a single lane; sign missing; referred to State DOT.
- Yellow "No Shoulder" sign on Webster and Freeman; referred to Andy to check.
- Discussed dry hydrant at Green Lake. This would require funding and discussed the need. The Fire Department currently has apparatus to get water from the pond without a dry hydrant.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 20, 2016.

Respectfully submitted, Bev Kirkpatrick Secretary